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April 7, 2009
Mary Nichols, Chair

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA  95814

RE:  Low Carbon Fuel Standard – Impact on Emerging Waste-to-Energy Industry

Dear Chair Nichols,

Clean World Partners (CWP) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the proposed Low Carbon Fuel Standard and the way the regulation would treat fuels developed from waste.  Clean World Partners is developing waste-to-energy projects in California, largely driven by the implementing policies and priorities put in place by the CIWMB, CARB, the CEC and the Legislature.   The conversion of waste materials to energy, as you know, is an important tool for the state in accomplishing multiple policy objectives – increased diversion of organics away from landfills, greenhouse gas reductions, increased renewable power supply and, if structured right, lowering the carbon footprint of our transportation fuels.

As noted in the AB 32 Scoping Plan, anaerobic digestion (AD) is a near-term conversion technology that should be prioritized and supported in support of the above-mentioned policy objectives.   We believe that the proposed LCFS regulation does nothing to promote the development of AD projects and, in fact, is biased towards continued landfilling of organic materials.  First, we would strongly request that in order to be consistent in promoting alternatives to landfilling organic materials, CARB staff should develop the pathway to produce fuel from processes involving these alternatives, including AD.  Secondly, the lack of recognition of any amount of fugitive emissions from landfill gas to fuels ignores any assumptions of alternative uses of those materials including AD and biases landfilling as the most “carbon-friendly” fuel production for organic materials.

As project developers in an emerging industry with a high barrier to entry, we are very concerned that these policies, if adopted by CARB, not only run counter to other stated policy objectives and priorities, but could further forestall the deployment of these systems.  We look forward to working with CARB staff as this proposed regulation moves forward.  Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

Regards,

Greg Hayes


Warren Smith

Co-Founder


Co-founder

CC:
Members, California Air Resources Board


Members, California Integrated Waste Management Board
1029 H Street, Suite 207   Sacramento  CA  95814


